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About the Presenter…

HUNTER, Phyllis C.    As of November 1, 1999, Mrs. Hunter was appointed to Region IV Education Service Center as Consultant for Texas Statewide Reading Initiatives, specializing in scientific research based programs.

Mrs. Hunter was an administrator with the Houston Independent School District for seven years.  She managed the Reading Department for the district’s 282 schools, grade Pre-K through 12, and administered a staff of 52 with a $2.6 million budget.  She was also responsible for several initiatives:  1) A Balanced approach to Reading, including districtwide teacher training and follow-up support; 2) Success for All, a school-based restructuring program in 70 elementary schools; 3) Reading One-to-One Tutoring, providing structured individualized tutoring in 27 elementary schools;  4) Houston Livestock show and Rodeo Institute for Teacher Excellent (Project RITE), systematic staff support in indirect reading instruction and behavior management; 5) Benchmark Schools – A goals 2000 program, highlighting exemplary practices in reading instruction; 6) National Institute of Children’s Health and Development Research Program, a collaboration with a researcher, Dr. Barbara  Foorman, to develop and evaluate a balanced reading program in nine elementary schools; 7) Texas Reading Academies, staff development and support in direct reading instruction for pre-K and K students in 20 elementary schools.

In August 1998, Lauren Resnick, Director of the Learning Research and Development Center at the University of Pittsburg, confirmed Mrs. Hunter’s appointment as a National Fellow of the Institute for Learning.

Mrs. Hunter’s tenure in education includes a principalship in Hayward Unified School District.  She has been an elementary, middle, and high school teacher.  She has also held the position of curriculum specialist, certified speech and language therapist, specialist in special education, and coordinator of a mentor teaching program.  Mrs. Hunter has implemented extensive education reform for a diverse community of learners nationwide.

Mrs. Hunter is an executive board member of the Consortium for Policy Research in Education (CPRE).  CPRE unites five of the nation’s top research institutions in an exciting venture to improve student learning through research on education reform, policy and finance.  The members of CPRE are the University of Pennsylvania, Harvard University, Stanford University, the University of Michigan, and the University of Wisconsin-Madison.

Mrs. Hunter studied at the University of Wisconsin, where she received a Master’s Degree, and the University of California where she received mid-management certification in educational administration.  In addition to this, she has also studied at John Hopkins University.

Implementing effective reading programs for all students is not only Mrs. Hunter’s job but also her passion.  This enthusiasm makes her a sought-after public speaker.  She has addressed school-district personnel and parents as well as the business the business and higher education communities with the message: Reading is Job One.

Mrs. Hunter is happily married and has one son, who attends Darmouth College in New Hampshire.  She was featured on the Black Entertainment network and in Essence Magazine because she is a recognized authority on collecting African-American memorabilia.  Highlights of her extensive collection of African-American dolls, artifacts, and books were pictured.  Her collection is the third largest in the world– 3,000 dolls.  Advocating student knowledge of African –American culture through the collection of dolls and books is her lifelong passion.  Mrs. Hunter, president of the Legacy Doll Club, looks forward to creating an African-American museum in Houston that will expose  Houstonians to this rich cultural heritage 

during the 21st  century.
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